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Update for November, 2023

Dear Friends, Family, and Supporters

We are excited to share a little about what we have
been doing, and also what God has been doing in the
midst of us. As we continue on this faith journey, we
are reminded of the words from Isaiah 6:8, "Then
I heard the voice of the Lord saying, "Whom shall 1
send? And who will go for us?’ And I said, ’Here am
1. Send me!”

It has been over 31 years since we first said, "Send
me!”, and all these years have been filled with ad-
ve been saved and impacted by the power of the Gospel.

A Testimony of Faith

Last month, I had the privilege of interviewing Alexis and Mariana, a young couple who first at-
tended our church last year. They expressed their desire for me to officiate their wedding ceremony,
which ultimately led them to join our congregation. Normally, I decline to officiate weddings for cou-
ples not affiliated with any church. However, after speaking with the couple, I came to realize that
this particular situation was unique. I sensed a genuine sincerity in them despite their absence from
church, and I saw in them a true hunger for God and His teachings.

It’s been over a year since their wed-
ding, and they both serve the Lord Je-
sus with truly dedicated hearts. Dur-
ing our podcast interview, they shared
their personal journeys to a transfor-
mational faith in Jesus Christ. It was
wonderful to hear Alexis share his jour-
ney of getting to know Jesus through
our online Bible School course on the
life of Christ, and his involvement in
our church. During the course, he de-

cided to be baptized just like Jesus. :
Mariana and Alexis

Mariana was baptized a several years

ago, but had stopped going to church while studying for her university degree. Both of them are now
faithful servants of the Lord. They frequently arrive an hour before church to help with the setup
for the service. They're expanding their faith and comprehension of God’s teachings, enrolling in



courses, and flourishing as a couple, learning to build their house on the rock.

Leadership Training

Over the last year, we have been meeting about
once a month with a group of young people who
we believe have the potential to become leaders
in our church. We recently started weekly ses-
sions with them to study the Bible’s teachings on
church growth. We’re using a book called "Building
Churches That Last" by Dick Iverson, which em-
phasizes the Biblical principles that give churches
strength and impact in their communities.

As we begin a new season with our church, I have
been impressed to seek the Lord to strengthen our
spiritual foundation and leadership team. Reflect-
ing on our church’s founding twenty years ago, we
did something similar where we welcomed groups
of people into our home for ministry and leadership

Our neighbor with her twin daughters, who are now
a part of our church family.

training. It’s enjoyable to recall those experiences, but we’re now in a different season. We were once
among the younger members and leaders in our church. Now, we are part of the older and, hopefully,

more experienced generation.

It is thrilling to witness young leaders emerging and assuming their roles in the Body of Christ.
We have faith that a new generation of young, talented leaders will emerge and bring significant

advancement to the Kingdom of God.

Sara and Women’s Ministry

A recent women’s meeting at our church, with Sara teaching.

Sara has worked hard to organize
a series of monthly women’s meet-
ings. She has developed an excel-
lent team of women who meet and
plan the gatherings. She has also
found some good Bible teachers who
often share their Bible-based mes-
sages as a team in a conversational
style. These meetings are very at-
tractive to many women who en-
joy fellowship, decorating, engaging
with the Word of God, and receiv-
ing ministry. Having Sara as a re-
markable partner in both ministry
and life is truly a blessing.



Bible School and Advanced School of Ministry

Our online Bible School is thriving, with our courses constantly expanding. Anna is currently trans-
lating a new course on family relationships, which we plan to have Stacey Brown record. It will be
offered to our students next February. Sara and Anna are both part of our team of nine course facil-
itators, who communicate almost daily with our students. Additionally, we have a graphics design
team that collaborates on creating visually engaging presentations for each course.

We’ve made significant progress toward our goal of
the online degree program, but we require addi-
tional funding and effort to complete it. With the
Lord’s grace, I'm confident we’ll achieve our objec-
tive.

I am currently working on several projects for the
Advanced School of Ministry. These include devel-
oping a new website, overseeing public relations op-
erations, and managing online registration for our
upcoming conference scheduled for January.

Our Family

Anna, Sara and Adriana, teaching at the November
meeting.

We are thrilled that David, Daniel, and Elisa will be

spending Christmas with us in Mexico. David is pursuing his doctorate at Texas A&M, while Daniel
and his wife, Elisa, reside in Washington state and minister at a local church and Bible school. Anna,
who completed two years of practical ministry training at BSSM, continues to live at home with us
and remains a valuable asset to our ministry here in Mexico. We are blessed to have a family that
both loves and serves the Lord!

Thanks!

We are grateful to all of you who enable our work to thrive. By means of your prayers and offerings,
we cooperate to spread the message of God’s Kingdom to Tulancingo and throughout Mexico. Your
loving labor is greatly appreciated!

In Christ Jesus,

David, Sara and Anna Lont

You can see our newsletters any time online:
www.desert-streams.org

Desert Streams
P.S. - Supporting our ministry is easy and gifts are tax deductible: Ministries
1) ONLINE: www.WorldOutreach.org/36 and follow the prompts. You
can also set-up automatic monthly gifts if you select the “monthly” op- Taking streams of living water to a dry and
tion. 2) BY MAIL: checks to World Outreach Ministries, PO Box B, Mari- weary land.

etta, GA 30061 and indicate for David and Sara Lont WOM #36. 3) BILL

PAY: which you can do through your online banking.
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